



NEWSLETTER FOR TSUD FACULTY AND STAFF

June/July 2001

System Tour to Spotlight Achievements

The Troy State University System will launch a unique tour of the System market area on September 10, 2001. The threeday excursion. "Troy State Tour 2001...Connecting with our Communities," will be a celebration of the accomplishments that have taken place throughout the System's history and will highlight the areas that have been a part of Troy State's

success.

"Troy State
Tour 2001" will officially begin on
Monday,
September 10,
2001, with plans to
visit Ozark,
Dothan,
Enterprise, and
Andalusia.

The Dothan celebration will take place 11:30 a.m.at Millennium Park located next to the Wiregrass Museum of Art. During the festivities, City of Dothan Mayor Chester Sowell and Houston

County Commission Chairman Mark Culver will present The TSU System with proclamations designating the day as "Troy State Day" in the Wiregrass. Lunch will be served and entertainment will be provided by the Northview High School Band. The remaining days of the tour will be spent visiting the Montgomery and Phenix City areas.

TSUD faculty and staff and invited to attend.

2001-2002 TSUD Tuition Schedule

Semester In-State Tuition

Undergraduate (12-16 hours)	1510.00
Undergrad under 12 or over 16	127.00
Undergraduate/credit hour, audit	63.50
Graduate per credit hour	138.00
Graduate/credit hour, audit	65.00

Semester Out-of-State Tuition

3020.00
254.00
127.00
276.00
138.00

Miscellaneous Fees

Instructional Fee: \$8.00 per credit hour, maximum of \$96.00

Technology Fee: \$3.50 per credit hour, maximum of \$42.00



Pictured above are(L to R): Julia Smith, Nancy Ludlum, Mary Davis, Christine Evans, Ann Wells, Jamilah Sabree, Keith Seagle, and Janice Stevens.

Troy State University Dothan was recently recognized during The Troy State University System's 2000 - 2001 Grant and Contract Recognition Luncheon held in Troy. TSUD's combined grants/contracts brought in an estimated \$2,297,693 during the previous year. These monies included grants and contracts written by TSUD staff from Student Support Services, Library Services and Continuing Education.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

The summer allows us time to pause, reflect, and (hopefully) relax. As we work through the light reading we have put off over the course of a fast paced and ever increasing complex year, we need time to think about the good things, e.g., family, freedom, and intellectual curiosity.

The latter point of reflection and celebration is what binds our university family together. Learning and curiosity are the central features of our unique enterprise.

As we prepare for another school year, hat you consider how fortunate we are to be in the teaching/learning business. No matter what changes confront us next year (and there will be some!), never lose sight of this special and we educators share.

Life is indeed good!

Sincerely, Michael E. Malone

Troy State on Tour
Monday, September 10, 2001
11:30 a.m.
Millennium Park
Wiregrass Museum of Art
Free food and lots of giveaways...
Mark your calendar!



LOGOS is printed on a monthly basis by the Division of Student and Community Services. Submissions relating to faculty, staff or students of TSUD should be directed to Troy State University Dothan, Post Office Box 8368, Dothan, Alabama 36304. Phone number (334) 983-6556, extension 1218.

Publisher/EditorFarrowBurksActivities of the PresidentCindy HalcombCourtesy CommitteeCindy HalcombContinuing EducationAnn Wells

Troy State University Dothan is an equal opportunity institution and as such does not discriminate on the basis of sex, race, color, age, disability, or national origin in any of its programs including admission of students and employment.

Activities of the President May & June 2001

Participated in TSU System Strategic Planning Committee meetings in Troy;

Participated in "Humanities on the Hill" breakfast and meetings in Washington, D.C.;

Participated in Leadership Alabama program in Tuscaloosa;

Attended TSU Board of Trustees Long Range Committee meeting in Troy;

Attended TSU Spring Commencement in Troy;

Participated in Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce Legislative Affairs Committee meeting;

Participated in TSU System Executive Committee meetings in Troy;

Attended TSUD Continuing Education Advisory Council meeting;

Participated in Alabama Humanities Foundation Board meeting in Montgomery;

Participated in Wiregrass Museum of Art Board of Directors meetings;

Attended Mayoral debate sponsored by WDHN TV-18 on TSUD campus;

Participated in The College Board Southern Region Greenhouse Committee conference call;

Attended Wiregrass Forum meetings;

Participated in Army Aviation Museum Board of Directors meeting at Fort Rucker;

Participated in Retirement Ceremony for Tony Whetstone; Attended Dothan's Millennium Park dedication;

Participated in Alabama Articulation & General Studies Committee meeting in Montgomery;

Attended reception in Dothan for new Alabama Power Company President and Southeast Division Vice President;

Chaired TSU System Academic Coordinating Team meetings in Troy;

Participated in Alabama Council of College and University Presidents meeting in Montgomery;

Participated in Dauphin Island Sea Lab Board of Directors meeting in Montgomery;

Participated in Sons of the American Revolution Wiregrass chapter Flag Certificate program at TSUD;

Participated in The House of Ruth Board of Directors meeting;

Guest speaker at Dothan-Houston County Kiwanis Club lunch meeting;

Participated in The College Board Southern Regional Spring Council meeting in Atlanta.

TSUD appointed Regional Science Hub

Troy State University Dothan's new library will be the tri-state hub for the dissemination of K-12 science curriculum developed by Education Development Center, Inc. of Newton, Massachusetts, and funded by the National Science Foundation. As a regional site for the EDC K-12 Science Curriculum Dissemination Center, TSUD will introduce school districts to exemplary science instructional materials.

The Center targets school districts with limited previous exposure to exemplary, standards-based curricula and/or little experience with national science education reform efforts. The components of the Center -- seminars, follow-up support, and access to resources -- are part of a comprehensive program that supports districts in examining instructional materials for grades K-12.

Public schools teachers from Alabama, Florida, and Georgia will have an opportunity to review and borrow new textbooks, software, and teaching aids.

CONTINUING EDUCATION

TSUD Continuing Education, The Small Business Development Center at Troy State University (SBDC-TSU), and the Dothan Area Chamber of Commerce are cosponsoring the program "e-Business for Small Business" on Tuesday, August 21, 2001 from 8:30 AM - 4:30 p.m. The program will be held at the TSUD Continuing Education Center at Northside Mall. The one-day program would interest anyone considering using the Internet as a business marketing tool.

Raymond Worsham, an electronic commerce expert from the Electronic Commerce Resource Center (ECRC) Georgia Tech, Atlanta, Georgia, will conduct the morning session, "Getting Started on the Internet." The session will explore developing a Web presence (including discussions on strategy), locating a Web site, and getting your customer to the site. The session will also cover the marketing aspects of using the Web - making the sale by developing a need, taking the order, getting paid in a secure manner, and delivering the goods.

The afternoon is divided into two sessions: "True Stories about Internet Marketing" and "Ask Now or Pay Later - Critical Questions for Web Site Owners."

ALUMNI GROUP ANNOUNCES GOLF TOURNEY

The Troy State University
Dothan Office of Student and
Alumni Development and the
TSUD Alumni Association are
pleased to announce the inception
of the First Annual TSUD
Invitational Golf Tournament to be
held on Thursday, September 27,

2001. The four person, 18-hole scramble will be held at Dothan's award winning Robert Trent Jones Golf Trail.

"This is a great opportunity for (TSUD) students, alumni, faculty, staff and friends to gather for a great round of golf, while raising money for

our University's scholarships," noted Dr. Michael Malone, TSUD president.

TSUD Alumnus' Susan Parks (TSUD '98) and Harri Anne Smith (TSUD '85) are serving as tournament chairperson and honorary chair.

Cost is \$100 per player and \$400 per team,

which includes lunch, green fees, GPS Cart, range balls, shirt, towel and post-tournament snacks. Registration during the day-of-the tournament will be held from 9 a.m. until 11 a.m., with the pre-tournament lunch being served at 11 a.m. A noon shotgun start will immedi-

ately follow.

The tournament registration deadline is Friday, September 7, 2001. For more information please contact Susan Parks at (334) 673-1980, Taylor Barbaree, ext. 1217 or John McQueen at ext. 1313.

COURTESY COMMITTEE MAY & JUNE 2001

GET WELL CARD & FLOWERS:

Dr. Patricia Fritchie

GET WELL CARD:

Marie Wright, wife of Dr. Burton Wright
Dr. Ramamohama Guttikonda
Alice Patrick, Dr. Sarah Patrick's mother
Jennifer Ward, Lana Ward's daughter
SYMPATHY CARD:

Reta Cordell on the death of her father-in-law

Sherry Brown on the death of her mother **DONATION:**

Wiregrass Alzheimer's Association in memory of Noah Lee Cordell

GIFTS & CARDS:

BABY: Mr. & Mrs. Kenny Fondren on the birth of Morgan Elisabeth on April 19th.

RETIREMENT:

Tony Whetstone

WEDDING:

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Pearson

THANK YOU NOTES RECEIVED:

Dear Courtesy Committee:

Thank you very much for the lovely get well card that was sent to my Dad. My family appreciates your thoughtfulness. I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the College of Arts & Sciences faculty and staff. Your love and support during my Dad's illness means more to me than you will ever know.

Sincerely, Joy Carr

Thank you is such a simple phrase that it can not convey how very much your kindness has meant to me today. TSUD, thank you for the flowers, prayers, and phone calls.

Patricia P. Fritchie

TSUD Courtesy Committee,
Thanks so much for the beautiful vase and
for a wonderful retirement reception
(roast). It was a great day and I will
remember it always. I continue to feel
overwhelmed in regard to the Whetstone
Stage in Sony Hall. I thank the TSUD
family for a wonderful thirteen years of my
life. I will miss everyone greatly.

Tony Whetstone

TSUD Courtesy Committee,
Baby thanks you-so do we! We really
appreciate the beautiful picture frame.
Thank You, Thank You, God bless you.
Kenny, Neenie and Morgan Fondren

FACULTY & STAFF NEWS

Ms. Tina Bernath attended the 34th Georgia Archives Institute on June 11-22. This event was held in Atlanta, GA, at the Jimmy Carter Presidential Library. This annual Institute allows beginning archivists, manuscript curators, staff assistants, and librarians general instruction in basic concepts and practices of archival administration and management of traditional and modern documentary materials.

Ms. Farrow Burks, Ms. Debbie Christian, and Ms. Joanne Krist attended the seminar, "How to Design Eye Catching Brochures, Newsletters and Ads," on June 14.

Dr. Patricia P. Fritchie attended the Alabama Educational Technology Conference in Birmingham, AL on June 12-14. She was notified that her course, *Integrating Technology into the Reading and Language Arts Curriculum K-8: An Online Graduate Course for Educators* has been approved by Hampton University in Virginia and will be offered this fall through Teacher Education Institute.

Dr. Barbara Gusick's article "A Review of the York Millennium Mystery Plays" was recently published in Volume 40 of Research Opportunities in Renaissance Drama. The essay critiques the long-awaited millennial production of the Creation to Doomsday plays staged in the York Minster Cathedral (United Kingdom) At the International last July. Congress on Medieval Studies held annually at Western Michigan University (Kalamazoo, MI), she additionally presided over a session on medieval English drama.

Mr. Bill Lipscomb attended a teacher's workshop at the Alabama Shakespeare Festivalon June 29. The workshop covered the use of voice and articulation in performing Shakespeare and historical aspect

Lipscomb (con't)

of movement and stage combat on the Shakespearean stage. The workshop was open to English and Language Arts teachers throughout the southeast and was co-sponsored by the Alabama Humanities Foundation.

Ms. Lynda Salisbury attended the Alabama Association of Collegiate Registrars and Admissions Officers at the University of Alabama June 20-22. She served as recorder for the session of "Why Students Persist in College" which was presented by former TSUD employee, David Johnson.



BIRTHDAYS FOR AUGUST

- 2 Keith Seagle
- 4 Reiff Lafleur
- 5 Harriett Ball
- 10 Sandy Henry
- 13 Robbin Glaser
- 17 Janet Ridgeway
- 21 Jonua Byrd
- 24 Sheila Bennett
- 28 Larry Brown
- 29 Kathy Hale

BIRTHDAYS FOR SEPTEMBER

- 1 Joanne Krist
- 9 Jamilah Sabree
- 11 Viola Powell
- 12 Andrew Rivers Anthony Taylor
- 16 Rita Farver
- 24 Patsy Rach